At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 14th day of January 2009

Roll Call:                Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                            George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                         



                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:          Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.
2.
 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Craig Marti of Innis Avenue led the pledge.

3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


addition of new 13. HOTEL MOTEL TAX


addition of new 14. SPEED CAMERAS
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT             



MOTION to approve the audit in the amount of $438,152.85, was made by



Councilman Woolsey, and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  There were no 



exceptions.
              
 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- no; Councilman 


Piaquadio -- abstain; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 1 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
O’BRIEN & GERE:  Green Sand Filter



Richard E. Gell, PE, Senior Managing Engineer of the firm O’Brien & Gere, 
presented a Management Treatment Study for the Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant to the Town Board (see attached).  The study pinpoints two options open to the Board.  Option #1 is for four filters at 10 gpm/sf  (three filters
plus a standby).  This is a more conservative option, and is more reliable.  It

presents a lower backwash frequency.   Option #2 is for three filters at 15 gpm/sf (two filters plus a standby).  This option would normally operate at a piloted rate of 10 gpm/sf.  The plant capacity may need to be restricted at raw water manganese levels above 5 mg/l, if one filter is out of service.  It is an 18% lower capital cost than option #1.  Councilwoman Greene said that we have talked about the manganese problem long enough; it is time that something is done.

MOTION to authorize Town Engineer Osborne to proceed to the next step with O’Brien & Gere.  Motion was made by Councilwoman Greene, and seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

         6.
ZONING AMENDMENT:   Meadow Avenue


This has been discussed several times in the past.  Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, 

has had Saccardi & Schiff, Consultants, look at this, and the appropriate resolutions will be ready at the Public Town Board meeting on Tuesday, Jan. 20.
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At this point, Supervisor Booth moved item number 12 up because Mr. Osborne has to   leave early.

12.
ENGINEERING:  

A.
Woodlawn Heights Performance Security


James Osborne, the Town Engineer, reported that the Woodlawn Estates 


development is seeking an unorthodox method of proceeding, in order to 

comply with the Planning Board’s Resolution of Final Approval.  The

developer chose to construct the public improvements prior to receiving a stamped subdivision plan, so now the Town Board is being asked to take

two actions:  to approve the total cost estimate of $716,550, and to approve a reduction of $529,910, leaving a required security of $186,640.

MOTION to approve the total cost estimate of $716,550, was made by Councilman Piaquadio, and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict - yes; Councilman Piaquadio - yes; Councilwoman Greene - yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION to approve a reduction of $529,910, leaving a required security of $186,640, was made by Councilwoman Greene, and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



B.
Performance Security Release --- BCM Filiberti




This matter had been scheduled at a previous Board meeting, but was
withdrawn at Mark Taylor’s request so that he could investigate the matter further.  Mr. Taylor has done so and recommends the Board proceed with this action.

MOTION to return $108,980 of the landscape bond for BCM Filiberti, plus interest.  Motion was made by Councilman Benedict, and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.
Palmerone Farms Site Plan

MOTION to release the $42,000 security held for soil and erosion control at Palmerone Farms, was made by Councilwoman Greene and was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

At this point, the Board reverted back to the original point in the agenda it had departed      from previously.

7.
ZONING AMENDMENT:   Storage Facility 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, presented the latest paperwork regarding this proposal, involving both the U Haul Storage facility on Route 9W as well as the proposed storage facility between Rockwood Drive and Route 32 bordering Chestnut Lane.  Councilwoman Greene noted that some changes suggested by the Board during previous discussions were not made on the current paperwork. Mr. Taylor commended her for finding this and said the changes would be made prior to representation to the Board.
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8.         
POLICE:

A.
Transfer of Funds


MOTION to transfer $3,840.00 from account 3120.0100 to account 3120.0190 


to cover the cost of military leave pay for Officers Zebrowski and Nadolny.

Motion was made by Councilman Woolsey and was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Education Reimbursement




Officer Katherine Otero is requesting to be reimbursed $800, as per the PBA 



Contract, for education courses she had taken during the calendar year 2008.




These courses were job related.



MOTION to reimburse Officer Katherine Otero $800, as per Section VIII – IV of 

the PBA Contract, was made by Councilman Woolsey, and seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict - yes; Councilman Piaquadio - yes; Councilwoman Greene - yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
RECREATION:  


A.
Brochure Printing Quotes

Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, appeared in person before the Board.  He received five quotes for printing and binding the Recreation Department Program Brochure for 2009.
The following are the five quotes:


Spear Printing Co. (Washingtonville)

$5,895


Commercial Offset (New Windsor)

$5,990


Graphic Image, Inc. (Milford, CT)

$6,760


Maar Printing Service (Poughkeepsie)
$8,280


Sentinel Printing Services (New Windsor)   $10,860

Councilwoman Greene asked if the printing businesses who were not invited to quote last year were invited this year.  Mr. Petrillo pointed out that they were invited and in fact appear on the list.  Mr. Zarutskie stated that the company who called a few weeks ago to complain that he was not asked to submit a quote last year, and subsequently submitted a complaint in writing. He had, in fact, submitted a quote last year as well as this year.  Mr. Zarutskie speculated that this was a case where the one employee was “out of the loop”.   Councilwoman Greene asked if this job should have gone out to sealed bid.  Supervisor Booth answered that it is not necessary to do so under the law because the job is less than $10,000.

MOTION to award the contract for printing the Recreation Department Program Brochure for 2009 to Spear Printing Co. of Washingtonville, was made by Councilman Benedict, and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict - yes; Councilman Piaquadio - yes; Councilwoman Greene - yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
Bus Sealed Bid Request



Mr. Petrillo submitted all of the paperwork to go out to sealed bid on 


the bus trips scheduled for 2009.  He wishes the bid opening to take 



place on February 6.  Mr. Zarutskie said that this was cutting it 


awfully close as far as advertising goes.  He suggested the Bid Opening be moved up one week, to February 13.  Mr. Petrillo said that this is impossible because the first bus trip will take place on February 14.  
Councilman Piaquadio said that Mr. Petrillo should have come before the Board with this earlier.  Mr. Zarutskie said it could be done, but only if 

Mr. Petrillo’s staff got him the material immediately on a disc.  Mr. Petrillo said that one of the ladies on his staff would e mail it to Mr. Zarutskie the first thing Thursday morning.


MOTION to begin the process of advertising for sealed bids for the


2009 schedule of Recreation Department bus trips, with a bid opening


of  February 6, was made by Councilwoman Greene, and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.
T-Shirts Sealed Bid Request

Just like the bus trips, Mr. Petrillo requests that the bid process begin for the Recreation Department T shirts, with bid opening on February 6.



MOTION to begin the process of advertising for sealed bids for the


2009 Recreation Department T shirts, with a bid opening of February 6, was made by Councilman Benedict, and seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.
Senior Leader Stipend Request



Mr. Petrillo is requesting that a stipend of $120 per day be paid to the



Senior Citizen coordinator, Debbie DeAgostine, for each of the overnight



trips planned for 2009:





Washington DC:  April 6 to 8 (3 days)





Foxwoods Casino:  May 20 to 21 (2 days)





Wildwood NJ:  Sept. 20 to 24 (5 days)
MOTION to pay the Senior Citizen coordinator, Debbie DeAgostine, a stipend of $120 a day for each of the overnight trips in 2009, was made by Councilman Woolsey, and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict - yes; Councilman Piaquadio - yes; Councilwoman Greene - yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

E.
Seasonal Hiring Request

Mr. Petrillo asked for permission to begin the hiring process for seasonal laborers, camp counselors and playground employees.
MOTION to begin the process of hiring seasonal laborers, camp counselors and playground employees, made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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F.
Seasonal Ground Maintenance at Chadwick Lake

Mr. Petrillo asked to hire R. Brewer Landscaping to provide maintenance work at Chadwick Park only at the price of $260 a day, and to hire Frank’s Lawn Service for all other properties at a price of $145 per day.  These are the amounts submitted by these companies by sealed bid in 2008. Supervisor Booth asked the Board to hire R. Brewer Landscaping for Chadwick Lake ONLY and asked the Board to refrain from acting on 
the other until he has the opportunity to consult with the Attorney for the Town.
MOTION that the Board exercise its option to hire R. Brewer Landscaping to perform the maintenance work at Chadwick Lake Park ONLY at the price of $260 a day as stated in the sealed bid opened in 2008, was made by Councilman Greene, and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

G.
2009 Chadwick Lake Park Projects  



Mr.  Petrillo is asking that the following Capital Fund Projects be allowed 




to proceed at this point:




1.   Rehab outside of bathrooms 
$8,500




2.   Move storage shed and pour




      a better base for shed

$2,500




3.   Build planters around trees




      in vicinity of large pavilion,

                                             including plantings, topsoil,

                                             and mulch                                      $4,000




4.   Color coat pavilion apron

 $5,000



Total expenditures being requested by Mr. Petrillo by this action amounts 



to $20,000.



The balance in the Capital Fund Projects account was $44,690.  There are



two projects previously approved but not yet completed --- insulated 


garage doors on the storage barn ($7,210), and erecting a steel frame awning at the amphitheater ($10,000).  These two projects total $17,210 which brings the balance in the Capital Fund Projects to $27,480 prior to tonight’s action.


MOTION to authorize Mr. Petrillo to obtain quotes for the projects listed above, was made by Councilman Piaquadio, and seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

    H.
Trail Upgrade Expenses 

SPECIAL NOTE:   This item was on draft #1 of the agenda for tonight’s meeting.  It apparently was inadvertently deleted by computer error sometime between draft #2 and draft #3 of this agenda.
 


Mr. Petrillo is asking the Board to approve the payment to Pine Bush Equipment Co., in the amount of $7,120 from the Trail Upgrade Capital project account.  These invoices are in payment of the equipment rentals needed to bring in the Item #4 and the fuel charge.


MOTION to approve the expenditure of $7,120 to the Pine Bush Equipment Company, made by Councilman Benedict, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.
HIGHWAY: Budget Transfer

The Highway Department is requesting three budget transfers:
a.
from 030.5130.0497 (Main. Contract/Leases/Rentals) to 030.5130.0451 (Vehicle Parts) in the amount of $5,000

b.
from 030.5130.0497 (Main. Contract/Leases/Rentals) to 030.5130.0452 (Vehicle Contract Repairs) in the amount of $1,200

c.
from 030.5130.0466 (Operating Supplies) to 030.5130.0452 (Vehicle Contract Repairs) in the amount of $3,500

MOTION to approve all three budget transfers requested by the Highway 

Department, was made by Councilman Benedict, and seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

         11.
ACCOUNTING:  Interfund Transfers

Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, requests the transfer of $10,625.67 from the Debt Service Fund to the Highway Fund, and the transfer of $538.49 from the Debt Service Fund to the General Fund.   Ms. Calarco points out that next year will be the last year that there will be money available in Debt Service to transfer to Highway, unless any more capital projects are closed with cash balances that we have borrowed for.
MOTION to approve the transfer of $10, 625.67 from the Debt Service Fund to the Highway Fund, was made by Councilman Woolsey, and seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION to approve the transfer of $538.49 from the Debt Service Fund to the General Fund., made by Councilman Benedict, second by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey --yes; Councilman Benedict - yes; Councilman Piaquadio - yes; Councilwoman Greene - yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Item 12 was moved to earlier in the evening.

13.
(add on) HOTEL MOTEL TAX
Councilman Woolsey has been pushing for this for five years.  Recently, he brought this up to County Legislator Anthony Marino, who knows the newly elected State Assemblyman Frank Skartados, and who is willing to set up a meeting between the Town Board and Assemblyman Skartados.  Assemblyman Skartados, who was elected on November 4, now represents the Town of Newburgh.  Councilman Woolsey desires this meeting in order to discuss pushing forward with the Hotel Motel Tax legislation.  Under State law, the Town cannot impose this proposed tax unless the State legislature grants permission. Councilman Woolsey noted that in the past there was no problem getting this through the State Senate, but the Assembly was a problem, despite the efforts of then Assemblyman Tom Kirwan.   
14.
(add on) SPEED CAMERAS

Likewise, Councilman Piaquadio would like to pursue the State legislation necessary to implement this project.  Supervisor Booth said he would have no objection to a special Town Board meeting for the sole purposes of discussing both the Hotel-Motel Tax and the Speed Cameras with Mr. Skartados.
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn made at 8:50 p.m. by Councilman Benedict, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey -- yes; Councilman Benedict -- yes; Councilman Piaquadio -- yes; Councilwoman Greene -- yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________________          _________________________________

    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
 
Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

